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PN installs real-time

monitoring station to help
prevent harmful algal blooms

We are really excited to share that we have our first
real-time monitoring station in place near Dolby Dam
in Millinocket. This is another important step in the
process of understanding what conditions in the Dolby

: there is a problem.
Pond impoundment create too much growth of blue-

green algae (a bloom) in the Penobscot River. Dolby

Pond seems to be the place where all of the major —
blooms in the past 10 years have started. We hope that our monitoring station will be
able to pick up the signs of a potential problem. This would allow us a chance to work
with others to fix it before the impacts are seen more than 50 miles downriver at Indian

We are triyying to see
the sigws before

Island.

To avoid jurisdiction issues we bought a floating pontoon platform. This allows us to
install any
equipment
the
platform
can handle
and locate
it anywhere

we want.
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Jason and
Dan
launching
the
platform
into the
water from

the trailer)
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(Continued on next page)
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The picture on the next page shows the solar panel that charges the marine battery which in turn provides power to the
equipment that analyses the water (Turner and YSI) and that which stores the data and sends it through a cell modem to the

computer in the DNR building (SDL500C). This data also gets sent to a web site that allows staff and others to view it online.

If you check out the Water Resources home page you will see the latest readings - which are updated every 30 minutes.

http://www.penobscotnation.org/DNR/Water/wrhome.html I
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Resources

Back in 2007 the Water Resources Program had to suggest that you not swim in the river for a period of time because a bloom
was happening (http://www.penobscotnation.org/DNR/newsletters/newsletter2007.html - Issue |b). For more than |0 years and
three major blooms the Program has been making the Maine Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) aware that we do
NOT think this impact to the river is acceptable. Now we have the ability to discuss conditions with DEP earlier so that they can
identify the cause of the problem and fix it sooner. The 2007 bloom was caused by, what was then, Katahdin Paper in Millinocket.
While they have been offline for the past three years we have had the chance to apply for and receive a grant that allowed us to
purchase the necessary sampling and data transfer equipment for this project. We will be adding equipment that automatically
takes and stores phosphorus samples for us to retrieve at a later date. Current technology requires us to analyze phosphorus

samples in a laboratory but we will be getting a lot more data than if we needed to go up every day to collect samples.

We are being trained by US Geological Survey (USGS) staff on their methods to ensure the quality of the data. We have also
purchased lab equipment and have been receiving training for us to analyze water samples for chlorophyll a and phosphorous.
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